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The Prize Drawings 

Q: How do I qualify to be in the drawings? 

A: Give a minimum one-time donation of $25, or the minimum payroll deduction of $1 per pay period which totals out to be $26 for 
one year. If donating through payroll deduction, you will receive one drawing ticket for every $26 of your donation; i.e. $520 = 20 
drawing tickets. ($520 divided by $26 = 20). If you choose not to donate, complete the “Request for a Drawing Ticket” form in the 
back of this manual and turn it in to your Campaign Coordinator or Captain. In return of this form, you will receive one drawing 
ticket. 

Q: What do I do with the drawing tickets after I receive them? 

A: On the back of each ticket, legibly write your name, work phone number and department name. You are going to turn in the 
entire ticket. Tickets without this information written on them when they are submitted will not be eligible for drawing. After you 
have completed this information, return the tickets to your Campaign Captain or Coordinator so they can turn them in with your 
pledge form. Please do not turn in long strands of tickets – tickets should be separated prior to turning them in and not stapled to 
pledge the form. 

Q: When are the drawings? 

A: Drawing are held regularly throughout the Campaign. Drawings are conducted as part of the regularly scheduled CCC Steering 
Committee meeting. CCC Steering Committees are open to the public. To be eligible, tickets must be complete and turned in by 
the prescribed date. See the list of key dates listed on the “About CCC” page. 

Q: How do I win and how do I know I won? 

A: Each completed ticket is eligible to win. The more eligible tickets you submit on time, the more chances you have to win a prize. 
However, each employee may only receive one prize per drawing. If Jane’s name is drawn more than once in the same drawing, 
Jane will receive the prize announced for her first win. If Jane’s name is drawn again in that same drawing, it will be set aside and 
another ticket drawn. If, however, Jane’s name is drawn in the Early Bird Drawing, and again in the Final Drawing, then two (2) 
prizes will be awarded to Jane. Prize winners will be called at the phone number they provide on the ticket to receive delivery 
instructions. All prizes and prize winners are also posted on the campaign website. 

Any person who wins a drawing prize valued in excess of $420 should immediately consult Airport or the Ethics Commission for 
further instructions. 

Q: Where do the prizes come from? 

A: All prizes are generously donated by businesses and individuals in the community, as well as by San Francisco City & County 
departments. Each year the prizes differ.   

 



 

  

The San Francisco Firefighters Cancer Prevention Foundation was formed in 2006 

for the purpose of early detection and prevention of cancer in both active and retired 

members of the San Francisco Fire Department. 

Our City’s Firefighter has put their lives on the 

line  for us and our n eighbors every day.  

The dangers to firemen on the job extend well beyond the possibilities of being severely burned, 

trapped by falling debris or asphyxiated. 

The threat of cancer also looms large. 

A plethora of chemicals—especially those found in fire-retardant materials, ironically—pose serious 

health risks, according to Dr. Susan Shaw, director and founder of the Marine Environmental 

Research Institute. 

You can give to the San Francisco Firefighters Cancer Prevention Foundation by going to America’s 

Best Local Charities  and finding L2563 in your 2017 Donor Resource Guide. You can also find our 

more information by visiting https://www.sffcpf.org/ or contacting your Combined Charities 

Campaign Coordinator.  

They take care of us.  

Let’s take care of them.  

https://www.sffcpf.org/


 

  

Supporting the heart of our city 

Our mission is to promote excellence in research, education and care for all at Priscilla Chan and Mark Zuckerberg 

San Francisco General Hospital and Trauma Center (Zuckerberg San Francisco General). 

Our vision is to provide Zuckerberg San Francisco General with the financial resources needed to ensure it 

remains the Heart of Our City and one of the nation’s finest public hospitals, delivering exceptional 

comprehensive healthcare and trauma services to anyone in need. 

You can give to the San Francisco General Hospital Foundation by going to America’s Best Local Charities and 

finding L2445 in your 2017 Donor Resource Guide. You can also find our more information by visiting 

https://sfghf.org/ or contacting your Combined Charities Campaign Coordinator.  

 

https://sfghf.org/


 

  

Meet 

Sheri Shuster 

CEDAW Women Human Rights Awards 

Breakfast November 3rd at the 

Marriott Marquis in San Francisco. 

Sponsored by Friends of the Commission 

on the Status of Women 

 



 

  

SFPD Wilderness Adventure Youth Program 

 Purpose of the Program: 

 Breakdown barriers and foster better relations between police officers, youth, teachers, parents and the community. 

 Develop leadership, communications skills, teamwork, as well as build self-confidence, self-respect and an 

understanding of one’s own abilities and possibilities. 

 Help our youth experience life outside their urban environment and gain an appreciation and respect for 

nature and the world around them. 

We Accomplish This Through: 

 Backpacking 

 Day Hikes 

 River Rafting 

 Kayaking 

 Sailing 

During the school year, the program provides services to youth from the San Francisco Unified School District. 

During the summer, the program provides services to youth from the Boys and Girls Clubs of San Francisco and various 

other community agencies. 

You can give to SFPD Wilderness Adventure Youth Program by going to America’s Best Local Charities and finding 

L2306 in your 2017 Donor Resource Guide. You can also find our more information by visiting 

http://sanfranciscopolice.org/sfpd-wilderness-adventure-youth-program  or contacting your Combined Charities 

Campaign Coordinator.  

 

http://sanfranciscopolice.org/sfpd-wilderness-adventure-youth-program


 

  

Global Impact works with more than 300 public and private sector 

workplace giving campaigns to generate funding for more than 100 

international charities.  

. The organization builds partnerships and raises resources that help the 

world’s most vulnerable people by providing integrated, partner-specific 

advisory and backbone services; workplace fundraising and representation; 

campaign design, marketing and implementation for workplace and 

signature fundraising campaigns; and fiscal agency and technology services. 



 

  



 

  

CEDAW stands for the United 

Nations Convention on the 

Elimination of All Forms of 

Discrimination Against Women, an 

international bill of rights for 

women.  In 1998, San Francisco 

became the first city in the nation to 

adopt a local CEDAW Ordinance. 

2017 CEDAW Women's Human 

Rights Awards Breakfast 
 

Honoring the achievements of individuals and organizations that use their public roles 

to advance the rights of women and girls.  Awards are given for leadership 

demonstrated in multiple sectors of the community including education,  

entrepreneurship, government, health, labor, media, and 

philanthropy which represents the CEDAW principles. 

For more information contact your Combined Charities Campaign Coordinator 

or visit their website at https://friendscosw.wildapricot.org/ 



 



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

Add Your Stories or Photos to the Combined 

Charities Newsletter 

Do You have an article or photos you would like to 

share for our newsletter? 

 

The Combined Charities Campaign is coming to an end and we want to help you 

recognize your hard work and generousity.  

If you have a photo or story you would like us to include in our upcoming 

newsletter please feel free to send it to us. Recognition is a great way to motivate 

everyone in the office and we can publish your story or photo in our newsletter 

and or our website.  

Send your stories and photos to Combined.Charities@sfgov.org 

 

mailto:Combined.Charities@sfgov.org


 
 

   
For more information http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities 
Combined.Charities@sfgov.org 
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 Distribute a campaign brochure and pledge forms to each employee in their  

 Collect completed pledge forms from the employees throughout the campaign  

 Submit pledge forms as are collected 

Your Campaign Coordinator is waiting to help you 

Your Combined Charities Campaign coordinator can help you start the donation process and help you with any questions 

you may have about making your donation.   

Your Coordinator Will: 

Pledge forms and drawing tickets should be reviewed for complete information, including Employee ID numbers, 

employee signature on pledge forms, and completed information on the back of drawing tickets. After this review, the 

forms are recorded on the “Submittal Sheets” and turned in to: Controller’s Office, Room 316, City Hall. 

All pledge forms and drawing tickets are due before noon, Tuesday, November 8th in order to be eligible for the Final 

Drawing, and for the final tally of department donations to determine placement for the end of campaign award 

categories. 

If you need additional help feel free to contact the Heart of the City Campaign Hotline at (415) 925-2604 or email 
Michelle Clancy. 

Any payroll deduction forms turned in after November 20th may be delayed in processing and result in pledges not 

being withdrawn from paychecks beginning in January. 

Payroll deduction forms can be accepted until December 30, 2017. 

http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities
mailto:mclancy@maguireinc.com


 
 

   
For more information http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities 
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311 Customer Service Center Rose Benkiser Rose.Benkiser@sfgov.org 

Adult Probation LaShaun Williams LaShaun.R.Williams@sfgov.o
rg 

Animal Care & Control  Esperanza Artola Esperanza.Artola@sfgov.org 

Arts Commission Alyssa Ventre Alyssa.Ventre@sfgov.org 

Asian Art Museum Nara Castellano NCastellano@asianart.org 

Assessor/Recorder Nicole Agbayani Nicole.agbayani@sfgov.org 

Board of Appeals Xiomara Mejia Xiomara.Mejia@sfgov.org 

Board of Supervisors Eileen McHugh Eileen.e.McHugh@sfgov.org 

California Academy of Sciences Jenn Fanslow Jfanslow@calacademy.org 

Child Support Services Vilma Argueta Vilma.Argueta@sfgov.org 

City Administrator Joan Lubamersky Joan.Lubamersky@sfgov.org 

City Attorney Teresa 
Rechsteiner 

Teresa.rechsteiner@sfgov.or
g 

City College of San Francisco Elisa Daniels edaniels@ccsf.edu 

Civil Service Commission Lizzette 
Henriquez 

Lizzette.henriquez@sfgov.or
g 

Controller Maura Lane Maura.Lane@sfgov.org 

Convention Facilities  John Noguchi john.noguchi@sfgov.org 

County Clerk Fallon Lim Fallon.Lim@sfgov.org 

Department of Aging & Adult Services Eric Hoberg eric.hoberg@sfgov.org 

Department of Building Inspection Carolyn Jayin Carolyn.Jayin@sfgov.org 

Department of Children Youth & Families Lina Morales Lina.Morales@dcyf.org 

Department of Human Resources Michael Cerles Michael.Cerles@sfgov.org 

Department of Real Estate Rachel Gosienfiao Rachel.Gosiengfiao@sfgov.or
g 

Dept. of Elections Maggie Lau Maggie.Lau@sfgov.org 

Dept. of Emergency Management Jennifer Wong Jennifer.A.Wong@sfgov.org 

Dept. of Public Heath Faye DeGuzman Faye.DeGuzman@sfdph.org 

Dept. of Technology Hao Xie Hao.Xie@sfgov.org 

Dept. of the Environment Megan Kalsman Megan.Kalsman@sfgov.org 

Dept. on the Status of Women Carol Sacco Carol.Sacco@sfgov.org 

District Attorney Tessa King Tessa.King@sfgov.org 

Entertainment Commission Maggie Weiland maggie.weiland@sfgov.org 

Ethics Commission Jennifer Taloa Jen.Taloa@sfgov.org 

Film Commission Armina Brown Armina.Brown@sfgov.org 
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Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco Ramon Williams Rwilliams@famsf.org 

First 5 SF Children & Families Commission Kahala Drain Kahala.Drain@first5sf.org 

Grants for the Arts Kara Owens Kara.Owens@sfgov.org 

GSA/Contract Monitoring Division Rochelle Fretty Rochelle.Fretty@sfgov.org 

Health Service System Seretha Gallaread Seretha.Gallaread@sfgov.org 

Homelessness and Supportive Housing Becky Van Becky.Van@sfgov.org 

Human Rights Commission Lori Gannon Lori.Gannon@sfgov.org 

Human Services Agency Eric Hoberg eric.hoberg@sfgov.org 

Juvenile Probation Carla Lemus Carla.Lemus@sfgov.org 

Library Jennifer 
Fitzgerald 

Jennifer.Fitzgerald@sfpl.org 

Mayor's Budget/Policy Office  John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Communications Office John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office of Housing and Community 
Development 

Karen Henderson Karen.Henderson@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office of Neighborhood Services John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office of Protocol John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office on Disability Nathan Webb Nathan.Webb@sfgov.org 

Medical Examiner's Office Christopher 
Wirowek 

christopher.wirowek@sfgov.
org 

Municipal Transportation Agency Janis Yuen Janis.Yuen@sfmta.com 

Office of Citizen Complaints Sara Maunder Sara.Maunder@sfgov.org 

Office of Civic Engagement & Immigrant Affairs Melissa Chan Melissa.Chan@sfgov.org 

Office of Community Investment and Infrastructure Monica Davis 
Stean 

Monica.Davis@sfgov.org 

Office of Early Care & Education Eric Hoberg Eric.Hoberg@sfgov.org 

Office of Economic & Workforce Development  Armina Brown Armina.Brown@sfgov.org 

Office of Labor Standards Enforcement Angela Chiu Angela.Chiu@sfgov.org 

Office of Small Business Armina Brown Armina.Brown@sfgov.org 

Planning Department Nora Priego Nora.Priego@sfgov.org 

Port of San Francisco Marilyn Yeh Marilyn.Yeh@sfport.com 

Public Defender Angela Auyong Angela.Auyong@sfgov.org 

Public Utilities Commission Verma Walton VWalton@sfwater.org 

Public Works Jeremy Spitz Jeremy.Spitz@sfgov.org 

Purchasing Victoria Falcon Victoria.Falcon@sfgov.org 

Recreation & Park Department Staci White Staci.White@sfgov.org 

Rent Board Jennifer Rakowski Jennifer.Rakowski@sfgov.org 

mailto:Karen.Henderson@sfgov.org
mailto:Monica.Davis@sfgov.org
mailto:Becky.Van@sfgov.org
mailto:Janis.Yuen@sfmta.com
mailto:VWalton@sfwater.org
mailto:Eric.Hoberg@sfgov.org
mailto:Kahala.Drain@first5sf.org
mailto:Nora.Priego@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:christopher.wirowek@sfgov.org
mailto:Seretha.Gallaread@sfgov.org
mailto:Marilyn.Yeh@sfport.com
mailto:Lori.Gannon@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:Armina.Brown@sfgov.org
mailto:Angela.Auyong@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:Armina.Brown@sfgov.org
mailto:Kara.Owens@sfgov.org
mailto:Rochelle.Fretty@sfgov.org
mailto:Victoria.Falcon@sfgov.org
http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities
mailto:Nathan.Webb@sfgov.org
mailto:Carla.Lemus@sfgov.org
mailto:Jeremy.Spitz@sfgov.org
mailto:Jennifer.Fitzgerald@sfpl.org
mailto:Sara.Maunder@sfgov.org
mailto:Staci.White@sfgov.org
mailto:Melissa.Chan@sfgov.org
mailto:Jennifer.Rakowski@sfgov.org
mailto:Angela.Chiu@sfgov.org
mailto:Rwilliams@famsf.org
mailto:christopher.wirowek@sfgov.org
mailto:eric.hoberg@sfgov.org


 
 

   
For more information http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities 
Combined.Charities@sfgov.org 

 

combined_charities 

@SF_Combined 

Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco Ramon Williams Rwilliams@famsf.org 

First 5 SF Children & Families Commission Kahala Drain Kahala.Drain@first5sf.org 

Grants for the Arts Kara Owens Kara.Owens@sfgov.org 

GSA/Contract Monitoring Division Rochelle Fretty Rochelle.Fretty@sfgov.org 

Health Service System Seretha Gallaread Seretha.Gallaread@sfgov.org 

Homelessness and Supportive Housing Becky Van Becky.Van@sfgov.org 

Human Rights Commission Lori Gannon Lori.Gannon@sfgov.org 

Human Services Agency Eric Hoberg eric.hoberg@sfgov.org 

Juvenile Probation Carla Lemus Carla.Lemus@sfgov.org 

Library Jennifer 
Fitzgerald 

Jennifer.Fitzgerald@sfpl.org 

Mayor's Budget/Policy Office  John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Communications Office John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office of Housing and Community 
Development 

Karen Henderson Karen.Henderson@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office of Neighborhood Services John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office of Protocol John Tucker John.Tucker@sfgov.org 

Mayor's Office on Disability Nathan Webb Nathan.Webb@sfgov.org 

Medical Examiner's Office Christopher 
Wirowek 

christopher.wirowek@sfgov.
org 

Municipal Transportation Agency Janis Yuen Janis.Yuen@sfmta.com 

Office of Citizen Complaints Sara Maunder Sara.Maunder@sfgov.org 

Office of Civic Engagement & Immigrant Affairs Melissa Chan Melissa.Chan@sfgov.org 

Office of Community Investment and Infrastructure Monica Davis 
Stean 

Monica.Davis@sfgov.org 

Office of Early Care & Education Eric Hoberg Eric.Hoberg@sfgov.org 

Office of Economic & Workforce Development  Armina Brown Armina.Brown@sfgov.org 

Office of Labor Standards Enforcement Angela Chiu Angela.Chiu@sfgov.org 

Office of Small Business Armina Brown Armina.Brown@sfgov.org 

Planning Department Nora Priego Nora.Priego@sfgov.org 

Port of San Francisco Marilyn Yeh Marilyn.Yeh@sfport.com 

Public Defender Angela Auyong Angela.Auyong@sfgov.org 

Public Utilities Commission Verma Walton VWalton@sfwater.org 

Public Works Jeremy Spitz Jeremy.Spitz@sfgov.org 

Purchasing Victoria Falcon Victoria.Falcon@sfgov.org 

Recreation & Park Department Staci White Staci.White@sfgov.org 

Rent Board Jennifer Rakowski Jennifer.Rakowski@sfgov.org 

mailto:Jeremy.Spitz@sfgov.org
mailto:Angela.Chiu@sfgov.org
mailto:Lori.Gannon@sfgov.org
mailto:christopher.wirowek@sfgov.org
mailto:Jennifer.Fitzgerald@sfpl.org
mailto:Nathan.Webb@sfgov.org
mailto:Armina.Brown@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:VWalton@sfwater.org
mailto:Karen.Henderson@sfgov.org
mailto:Monica.Davis@sfgov.org
mailto:Victoria.Falcon@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:Nora.Priego@sfgov.org
mailto:Carla.Lemus@sfgov.org
mailto:Becky.Van@sfgov.org
mailto:Angela.Auyong@sfgov.org
mailto:Janis.Yuen@sfmta.com
mailto:Kara.Owens@sfgov.org
mailto:Eric.Hoberg@sfgov.org
mailto:eric.hoberg@sfgov.org
mailto:Seretha.Gallaread@sfgov.org
mailto:Jennifer.Rakowski@sfgov.org
mailto:christopher.wirowek@sfgov.org
mailto:Melissa.Chan@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities
mailto:Rwilliams@famsf.org
mailto:Staci.White@sfgov.org
mailto:Marilyn.Yeh@sfport.com
mailto:Armina.Brown@sfgov.org
mailto:Rochelle.Fretty@sfgov.org
mailto:John.Tucker@sfgov.org
mailto:Kahala.Drain@first5sf.org
mailto:Sara.Maunder@sfgov.org


 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Retirement System Alison Johnson alison.johnson@sfgov.org 

San Francisco Fire Department Mindy Talmadge Mindy.Talmadge@sfgov.org  

San Francisco International Airport Martha 
Whetsone 

Martha.Whetstone@flysfo.c
om 

San Francisco Police Department Kimberly Ng Kimberly.A.Ng@sfgov.org 

San Francisco Sheriff Jennifer Collins Jennifer.Collins@sfgov.org 

Treasure Island Kate Austin kate.austin@sfgov.org 

Treasurer/Tax Collector Anna Arevalo anna.arevalo@sfgov.org 

War Memorial Ophelia Butler Ophelia.Butler@sfgov.org 

About Giving to Combined Charities with Payroll Deductions 

Q: How does payroll deduction work? 

A: Donors determine and tell the payroll department on the pledge form how much money will be deducted from 

every paycheck throughout the year. For example, if an employee selects “$20 per pay period” on the pledge form, 

then $20 will be deducted from each of the 26 paychecks, for a total of $520 by year end. The pledge will be 

deducted from paychecks beginning in January and ending the last pay period in December. Charities will begin 

receiving donations in quarterly distributions beginning in May. Please advise donors not to contact the agency of 

their choice prior to May as the charity will have no record of any donation before then. 

Q: What is the advantage of donating via payroll deduction? 

A: It is easier for an employee to have a smaller amount taken out of every paycheck than to write one large check 

for the same amount. In the example above, $520 may be too large an amount to write in one check, where $20 

per pay period is much more manageable. Your pay stub keeps track of your charitable contribution, provides 

proof of your donation and is a reminder to claim a deduction when filing taxes. 

Most important, payroll deduction ensures a consistent and reliable stream of income to the charities throughout 

the year whereas one time gifts do not. This makes it easier for them to budget and plan their annual programs 

and services. This consistent income stream is a main reason why non-profit organizations participate in 

campaigns such as this one. 

Please note: cash contributions are not accepted!  All cash donations will be returned, with the pledge form, to the 

department coordinator. 

For more information visit http://sfgov.org/sfc/faq 

http://sfgov.org/sfc/combined-charities                         Follow us on @SF_Combined & combined_charities 
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